
From: Patrick Dennis <PatrickDennis@schouse.gov>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 3/7/2014 1:41:50 PM
Subject: RE: S 817 - Background Checks for CNCS Volunteers

Sure. I'm fairly free next week. Let me know when works for you.

Sent from my Verizon Wireless 4G LTE Smartphone

-------- Original message --------
 
From: "Soura, Christian" <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov> 
 
Date: 03/07/2014 1:39 PM (GMT-05:00) 
 
To: Patrick Dennis <PatrickDennis@schouse.gov> 
 
Subject: S 817 - Background Checks for CNCS Volunteers 
 

Hi Patrick,
 
                Do you have a few minutes next week when I could come by to talk about S. 817?  It should be reported out 
of the Senate Judiciary Committee next Tuesday and could conceivably get to you during the following week.
 
                It’s only a paragraph long – it gives SLED permission to process fingerprint-based background checks for the 
volunteers who serve in programs under the SC Commission on National and Community Service.  I’d like to run you 
through the backstory on it, if you have the time.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
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